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OFFICE OF THE COUNTY CLERK



JOSEPH J. CZARNEZKI    (    COUNTY CLERK

MEMO

DATE:
April 28, 2015
TO:

The Honorable County Board of Supervisors

FROM:
Joseph J. Czarnezki, County Clerk

SUBJECT:
File 15-244 Transcript Request 


During the April 23, 2015 meeting of the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors, Supervisor Patricia Jursik requested that the remarks by Supervisor Theodore Lipscomb, Sr. and Milwaukee County Corporation Counsel Paul Bargren relating to File 15-244 be made part of the record.  The transcript of the remarks are as follows:
Sup. Lipscomb: Thank you Madam Chair, it’s file number 15-244 where we created the, where we amended the ordinances relative to the new Civil Service Rules. I don’t want to read the ‘unveto’ veto message but I do want to refer to it because it appears that the County Executive fundamentally does not understand the division of powers and perhaps I missed a couple of graduation announcements – I did not know that the County Executive had gotten a law degree – because he is once again telling us that we are doing something illegal.  He references a memo from the Corporation Counsel but I believe takes it out of context, again.   The ordinance changes that we adopted were drafted by Corporation Counsel.  We’ve requested that they be drafted to conform to statute and be enforceable and that was Corporation Counsel’s opinion provided to the Board in Committee and so I just hope that we can perhaps get that re-affirmed this morning that our action was lawful, that the rule change is enforceable… if we could do that Madam Chair.  
Corp Counsel:  Thank you Madam Chair and Supervisors.  Yes I did work with the Supervisor in drafting that ordinance. There are…the provisions that it relies upon are set out in whereas clauses and [I’m] certainly not in the habit of drafting ordinances that I consider to be illegal.  There are two provisions, one is the statute that is Sec. 59.794 (3)(b) ‘a Board may require as necessary the attendance of any count employee or officer at the board meeting to provide information and answer questions,’ that’s been interpreted by the Attorney General in an opinion dated August 14, 2013 to include requiring reports.  This ordinance calls for a report, that’s the basis of the ordinance.  
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